

Meeting on: 24th June 2015 10:00-12:00
Meeting Room 4
JORD section meeting

Agenda

Participants: JORD

English part

- 1. PhD course week 24 v/Anders**
- 2. New people in the section v/Mogens**
- 3. AU strategy v/Mogens**
- 4. SWOT v/Mogens**
- 5. Employment procedure v/Mogens**
- 6. Social event**
- 7. Administrative issues v/Karina**
PURE
MUS/SDD-theme for 2015
New intranet
- 8. Update – lab renovation v/Stig**

Date: 22 June 2015

Page 1/4

Danish part

- 9. Projekt til Metadata-input**
- 10. Villum-fonden**
- 11. Temamøde**
- 12. Lønforhandling**

English part

1. PhD course week 24 v/Anders

Anders gave a small presentation from the PhD course held in week 24. The course was about description, sampling and classifications. Most of the course was held at 6 field sites around Jutland.

2. New people in the section v/Mogens

Mogens is a bit frustrated with the fact that is not informed when new people come into the section. Therefore he is encouraging the senior scientist to inform him before new people are coming. On the first day that the new person is here they should be presented to Mogens in person so that he can welcome them to the section.

The following people will come within the next months:

Lashya	PhD with Mogens	010715
David	PhD with Mogens as cosupervisor	010815
Anders	PhD with Mogens	010815
Søren	PhD with Lars	010815
Peter	PhD with Lars	010915
Clément	postdoc	010615
Lotfollah	research assistant	270715
Viktor	postdoc	010915
Kim	Lab student	010815
Valentin	guest bachelor	060715
Hamed	Guest phd	011015

Cecilie has started her PhD and Trine will be employed as a postdoc from 1st August.

Yuxin and Salman, screening grants will be leaving us by the end of June. Mogens thanked them for the work they have been done during their stay.

3. AU strategy v/Mogens

4 new flagships have been selected in the department:

Sustainable pest management

Climate smart agriculture

Sustainable nutrient management

Sustainable soil management

A process for naming the "Soil" flagship will run until summer holidays

4. **SWOT v/Mogens**

The section SWOT will be sent to you. The issues from the section will be incorporated in the department SWOT. Thank you for the input and the great work. It has been very informative.

5. **Employment procedure v/Mogens**

Working on a procedure where you can go directly into a postdoc position if you have the financing. It will no longer be necessary to have the job advertised as it is necessary now.

A bag of money will be put out for “scholarships” from AU to postdoc positions. It should be seen as a recruitment process for high skilled postdocs. Starting packages from AUFF will most likely come in 2016 but Niels Christian has allocated money in 2015 already. Most of the postdoc positions will be aimed at people coming from outside. There will also be a part of the money aimed at lecturers and senior scientists. It is a new thing and not everything is completely clear at the moment but we are trying to follow up and keep in touch with what is going on with this.

There will be a small working group together with the dean in relation to tenure track.

6. **Social event**

Moesgaard will be postponed to August/September

7. **Administrative issues v/Karina**

PURE-registrations should be sent to Karina from now on.

MUS/SDD-theme for 2015 should be decided in the section this year. Everyone should think about this for the next meeting. Do we need a specific topic or should we just go for the standard material from AU. Mogens suggested that we should continue with the self- management from last year.

New intranet – the new intranet is now in the starting process and each section has got a place where they can put section specific information. Karina asked if there were any suggestion to the JORD sit and it was suggested that information about MUS/SDD should be put there. It was also suggested that 5+5+5, cake and bread list was put there and it was suggested that there could be a link to a common place where everyone can edit in the list. Karina will investigate whether this is possible.

8. **Update – lab renovation v/Stig**

Everything is going as scheduled which means that in September we are planning on being able to get back to the labs in PV26.

The labs in JORNÆR are finished and they are happy about this.

Mogens has been working on getting student labs in Foulum. An agreement has been made so students can go in the lab themselves to do soil texture analysis. Soil carbon content analysis is still being discussed.

Danish part

9. Projekt til Metadata-input, geodatanetwork

Eksempelprojekter fra hver sektion. Nødvendigt at få styr på data når f.eks. ph.d.-studerende stopper. Foreslået at hvis ph.d.-studerende laver data for vejleder kan det tælle med som dutywork. Er der nogen der har forsøg hvor de ønsker at få samlet samtlige datasæt? VAP (POL/LWJ), jordpkningsprojekt (LJM/MLD). Det bliver forskernes ansvar at lave databasen. Der vil ud fra dette blive lavet en samlet institutdatabase over hvilke data der ligger hvor. Vi vil gerne have en introduktion til geodatanetwork systemet og om hvilke muligheder der er.

10. Villum-fonden

Der har netop været et nyt call, og der kunne godt være mulighed for større projekter i sektionen. Villumfonden kræver en holistisk tilgang til det og er også på nogle områder meget regionsspecifikke, hvor der f.eks. skal være små virksomheder fra et bestemt område med.

Næste deadline er til foråret 2016, og da det er ret krævende med hensyn til at finde partnere etc. er det en god idé at tænke over det allerede nu. Rigtig godt hvis man kan komme i tanke om nogle projekter som kan involvere mange af de forskellige kompetencer vi har i sektionen.

11. Temamøde

God idé med temamøde – kunne være en VAP-site, eller et diskussionsmøde. Projekt til Villum-fonden kunne være en idé. KCH finder en dato i starten af oktober i Askov.

12. Lønforhandling

Lønforhandlinger for i år er afsluttet. Alle har fået besked og hvis der er utilfredshed eller spørgsmål til lønforhandlingen eller resultatet, så snak med TR og med Erik. Han er meget villig til at tage en samtale med folk.

13. Flagskibe

Der var en diskussion om flagskibs-navnene og der evar enighed om, at lige nu bærer titlerne meget præg af at være sektionsopdelt, og det kunne måske være en idé at have 2 overordnede/tværgående flagskibe i stedet for disse meget ens titler, hvor bare et enkelt ord er skiftet ud, og hvor det ikke er repræsentativt hvad de dækker.